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Burgos, Alexander N

Subject: FW: [External] Re: Board of Examiners for Engineers and Surveyors-Submission for 
Permanent Rules

From: Wes Tripp <wtripp@ncbels.org>  
Sent: Friday, February 9, 2024 9:29 AM 
To: Wiggs, Travis C <travis.wiggs@oah.nc.gov> 
Cc: Burgos, Alexander N <alexander.burgos@oah.nc.gov> 
Subject: [External] Re: Board of Examiners for Engineers and Surveyors-Submission for Permanent Rules 
  
CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless verified. Report suspicious emails with the Report Message 
button located on your Outlook menu bar on the Home tab. 

  
Travis,  
  
Thank you for your work reviewing these proposed rule changes and providing your suggested revisions. 
The suggested revisions are good and I don’t foresee any issue with the Board approving these changes. 
However, we do have a bit of a timing issue. The Board has a scheduled telephone conference call next 
Wednesday, February 14. Those meetings are typically short, five-minute consent agenda meetings to 
approve applications. There is not enough time to incorporate your suggested revisions, draft responses 
to your questions, and then circulate those to the Board for review and approval before next Wednesday. 
The Board is meeting in person on March 13. I would like to request a delay/extension of time to submit 
our revised rules and responses to your questions. Can I submit them to you by March 20 so that they 
can be considered at the April RRC meeting?  
  
Thanks, 
  
—Wes 
  

 

S. Wesley Tripp III 
Board Counsel 
North Carolina Board of Examiners for Engineers and Surveyors 
wtripp@ncbels.org 
Office: (919) 791-2000 Ext. 111 
Mobile: (919) 906-9518 

  
  

From: Wiggs, Travis C <travis.wiggs@oah.nc.gov> 
Date: Thursday, February 8, 2024 at 11:36 AM 
To: Wes Tripp <wtripp@ncbels.org> 
Cc: Burgos, Alexander N <alexander.burgos@oah.nc.gov> 
Subject: Board of Examiners for Engineers and Surveyors-Submission for Permanent Rules 

[EXTERNAL] 
Good morning,  
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I’m the attorney who reviewed the Rules submitted by the Board of Examiners for Engineers and Surveyors for the 
February 2024 RRC meeting. The RRC will formally review these Rules at its meeting on Wednesday, February 28, 
2024, at 10:00 a.m. The meeting will be a hybrid of in-person and WebEx attendance, and an evite should be sent 
to you as we get close to the meeting. If there are any other representatives from your agency who want to attend 
virtually, let me know prior to the meeting, and we will get evites out to them as well.  
  
Attached is the Request for Changes Pursuant to G.S. 150B-21.10. Please submit the revised Rules and forms to 
me via email, no later than 5 p.m. on February 22, 2024. 
  
Thank you. 
  
Travis C. Wiggs 
Rules Review Commission Counsel 
Office of Administrative Hearings 
Telephone: 984-236-1929 
Email: travis.wiggs@oah.nc.gov 
  
  

 
Email correspondence to and from this address may be subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties by an authorized 
state official. 


